St. Louis Park Middle School Site Council Meeting Notes 
February 16, 2022

1. Principals’ Report – Les Bork and Jason Boll 
a. Thank you from Les for the smooth running of the school while he was out.  Special appreciation to Jason Boll and Suzanne Fahey. 
b. School Play - Back to the 80s took place.  Took pictures for the archives as the first play in the auditorium.  There will be a musical this spring.  Students will vote on which musical.
c. Budget Reductions -  Have overspent during COVID and there has been a slight reduction in enrollment.  Target is 10% or $750k.   Most of the budget is in people not things -  thus there will be a reduction in staffing.   A group of staff developed a proposed budget; submitted and will be reviewed by the School Board.  
d. Distance Learning - we have partnered with Eden Prairie to offer a full-time online learning option in 2021-22. .  If students sign up for this, we transfer funds to Eden Prairie.  We expect we will offer an SLP-based online learning option next year.  (This would be a source of additional revenue vs. this year).  The online learning opton is in early stages of development. 
e. Registration - Registration for Grades 6-8 took place in the last couple weeks for next year.  Students registered via PowerSchool which was new this year and went well. Follow up taking place for students not yet registered.  
f. Rally NIght - for incoming 6th grade families has taken place virtually the past 2 years.  Hoping to offer it in person this spring - in April.  Decision will be made in the next couple weeks. 
g. Mock Trial - two prosecuting and two defense teams will present their cases in front of a sitting judge.  Great opportunity for students.
h. MathCounts Program  - Approximately 20 students on the team, 10 went to regional competition, and 4 are going to State competition. 
i. Solar Suitcase Program - All Points North program contacted SLP to work with us to teach other teachers to run similar programs.  We are the only school in the nation offering Solar Suitcase to all students in a grade (typically it’s in a special STEM class or similar.)
j. Washington DC Visit - 64 students participating this summer… largest group ever!

2. Key Items Update  - Julie Yakes
a. Mary Tomback resigned from the School Board this week.  5 candidates for Laura McClendon’s open role.  Will fill both open roles from the 5 candidates.  Very strong candidate pool. 
b. Budget: Enrollment decline reduced funding, reduction in Federal and State aid.  Full district is looking at 10% budget cuts.   Julie will send further information via email, also available Further info is available at SLP Schools website > Board. 
c. Investigating potential bond referendum to be able to make updates across the district, including facilities and deferred maintenance.  Board has expressed conditional support for the proposal, but has not fully endorsed it yet.

3. Site Council Volunteer Opportunities
a. Call for leaders for next school year - Many current leaders have kids moving to high school in the fall.  Call for Co-chairs, secretary, communications lead for next year.  Please contact Julie Yakes.
b. Global Interns - call for host families for Global Interns.  A great opportunity to “grow” your family internationally.  Only requirement is to provide them a legal bedroom.  Runs August through Jan/Feb.  Carita Bentley is the contact.
c. Children First Breakfast (virtual) - March 3rd.  Site Council invited to attend and contribute.  

4. Fundraising 
a. Exceeded our fundraising goal.  Underspent to date on Core Programs - typically spend more in the back half of the school year.    Overspent in student/classroom support which we can afford. On track for other expenses. 

5. Committee Reports –
a. Communications – Jason Boll.  Reviewed the website and looked for ways to link to content from multiple areas.   Greg and Suzanne will work on this project
b. Racial Equity – Heidi Meyer.   Group met with the Inclusion and Equity Student Leadership Team Leader (Gretchen Haga-Bailey) to explore partnering.  Ms Bailey will discuss with the students and then Committee members will reconnect with her.   The group continues to explore anti-racism resources for their own self-learning and to share with the broader community, including documentaries from TPT and the Race exhibit at the Science Museum.
c. Mental Health – Rhiannon Johnson.   Kindness Awards - working with Mr Justin in the lunchroom. Students can nominate other students.  Sra. Romero runs nominations and awards;  nominations take place Mondays. Awards (candy) on Friday.  Goal is 15 a week.  
6. Open Forum
a. Suggestion for a Fesitval of Nations type event in the future. 


